RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

Bowling Committee November 5, 2020

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Social Hall #2

PRESENT: Chair Sue Wilson and Committee Members Darrel Larson, Chet Sharpe, Fred Jones, Sharon McCauley, Ron Shasteen, Jim Powell, Bruce Lamb, Roger Beebe

RCSC STAFF: RCSC Director of Bowling Randy Johnson

GUESTS: RCSC Board Secretary, Darla Akins

ABSENT: Co-Chair Ron Jesse

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY: The Summary from the October 1, 2020 meeting was approved as presented.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: Reported on the following items:

- There has not been a formal announcement about restarting the bowling leagues however, I will be meeting with a representative from each league at Sundial Auditorium on Friday November 6, 2020 to discuss rules, requirements and guidelines concerning leagues restarting. Only 1 representative from each league will be allowed to attend the meeting due to social distancing guidelines.
- The leagues will be required to sign an agreement stating:
 - "League agrees to and acknowledges that the league and its members agree to follow and enforce the RCSC rules and regulations regarding Covid-19. The league agrees that they will accept the responsibility to monitor the individual bowlers and will approach and enforce any violators of the RCSC rules and regulations regarding Covid-19."
 - It is suggested that each league elect a sergeant at arms and incorporate in their rules a fine system or disciplinary measures to penalize offenders at the league level.
- Due to Covid-19 restrictions only single lanes will be used which may require larger leagues to bowl at different times depending on league size and lane availability. Odd lanes (1,3,5 etc.) will be used on the first shift and even lanes (2,4,6, etc.) on the second shift. The league software will accommodate schedules with social distancing requirements.
- Bowling centers began accepting cash as of November 2, 2020

Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director: Informed the committee of upcoming tournaments being scheduled and that applications are available online and at the centers. The USBC fee for Sun City leagues who bowl a 16-week league is now \$12.00, for additional leagues the fee will remain \$24.00. USBC new rules on bowling balls is not changed but cleaning with alcohol is approved.

Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Notified the committee that the association has canceled all activities including all scheduled tournaments for the 2020-2021 bowling season. Some awards will still be accessible for league bowlers.

Old Business: Lakeview Lanes new sunshades and repairs is scheduled for 2021.

New Business: Hope for Phase III soon!

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:37am.

Next meeting: December 3, 2020 at 9:00am - Lakeview Social Hall #2

Respectfully Submitted,

Darrel Larson, Secretary